










To expedite activities and recommendations previously identified, RCCAO will initiate preparation 
of a Gantt-type project management soil policy implementation chart to assist MOECC in 
identifying industry excess soils handling priorities and recommended actions. Major focus will be 
on the shorter term implementation of existing BMP’s to encourage the proper handling of excess 
soils and their beneficial reuse. Longer-term, this project management perspective will identify 
timing sequences and inter-ministry policy gaps in support of MOECC’s soil policy review process.  
 
In closing, immediate MOECC support is critical in moving on some of the BMP-related 
recommendations made in this letter. RCCAO would be pleased to meet and further discuss with 
MOECC action items that will promote the beneficial reuse of excess soils in Ontario. These efforts 
would be in support of modernization of approvals initiatives in Ontario and the opportunity to 
fast track implementation of “win-win-win” pilot projects as part of a pragmatic provincial climate 
change agenda. 

 
Yours truly,  
 
 
 
 
 
Andy Manahan      Al Durand 
Executive Director     Project Manager 
RCCAO       SOiiL 

 
Copy to: All Listening Session participants, others  

     
RCCAO member organizations: 

Greater Toronto Sewer and Watermain Contractors Association 
L.I.U.N.A. Local 183 
Heavy Construction Association of Toronto 
Joint Residential Construction Council 
Toronto and Area Road Builders Association 
Carpenters’ Union  
Residential Carpentry Contractors Association 
International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 793 
International Union of Painters and Allied Trades, District Council 46 
Ontario Formwork Association     
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